
Community Issues Programming for April 1 - June 30, 2018

WCLH has identified the following issues as significant issues facing our community his quarter. 
Following each issue is a list of programs aired addressing that issue.

Issue: On-Line Privacy: Recent revelations about the extent of data mining done by websites such as 
Facebook have many calling for new regulations.

Democracy Now! "Is sorry enough?", Revealed is how data about Facebook users, without their 
permission, in efforts to sway voters to support President Donald Trump was used. Interviewed was 
David Dayen, a contributor to The Intercept and columnist for The New Republic. His recent pieces 
include “Ban Targeted Advertising” and “The U.S. Government Is Finally Scrambling to Regulate 
Facebook" Airdate 10 April 2018 8:51 AM. Length 9 minutes

Democracy Now! "Facebook Doesn’t Sell Your Data. It Sells You".  Most of today's show is about the 
Facebook testamoney before Congress. Zeynep Tufekci reveals  how Facebook's profit really works. 
Also revealed is Facebooks role in the rise of Burma's ethnic clensing campaign of Rohingya.  The 
ACLU targets Facebook for advertising discrimination in housing and how Facebook is illegally 
profiting from data gathered from children and teenagers.  Airdate 11 April 2018 8:11 AM Length 48 
minutes. 

Issue: Gun Control: Recent Mass shootings have some calling for stricter gun control.

Democracy Now! "After Santa Fe HS Shooting, Texas Lawmakers Have “Focused on Anything But 
Guns”" Amy Goodman reports on the latest school shooting. Kolten Parker of The Texas Observer and 
Ed Scruggs of Texas Gun Sense are interviewed.  Soraya Chemaly comments on violent tendencies of 
men and boys. Airdate 21 May 2018  8:15 AM Length 45 minutes.

Issue: Opioid Abuse: Our area has its own share of drug abuse problems.

Democracy Now! "Origins of the Opioid Epidemic: Purdue Pharma Knew of OxyContin Abuse in 1996
But Covered It Up" An explosive New York Times report has revealed that manufacturers of the drug 
OxyContin knew it was highly addictive as early as 1996, the first year after the drug hit the market. 
The Times published a confidential Justice Department report this week showing that Purdue Pharma 
executives were told OxyContin was being crushed and snorted for its powerful narcotic, but still 
promoted it as less addictive than other opioid painkillers. This report is especially damning because 
Purdue executives have testified before Congress that they were unaware of the drug’s growing abuse 
until years after it was on the market. Today, drug overdoses are the leading cause of death for 
Americans under age 50.  Also during this show Author Barry Meiter reports on West Virgina and how 
cities and states are suing big pharma. Airdate 1 June 2018 8:15 AM Length 45 minutes.

Issue:  Fairness and Accuracy in Reporting: Our community is concerned about media bias and 
censorship.

CounterSpin "Phyllis Bennis on Gaza Massacre, Pam Vogel on Sinclair Propaganda"    Discussed was 
the Gaza protests with Phyllis Bennis, director of the New Internationalism Project at the Institute for 
Policy Studies and author of, among other titles, Understanding the Palestinian/Israeli Conflict.
Also on this show. The term “Orwellian” may be overused. But if the spectacle of dozens of local TV 



anchors being required to recite a script provided by their corporate owner that declares that “fake 
news” is dangerous to democracy doesn’t meet the criterion, nothing does. A viral video brought home 
the creepiness, but it only begins to tell the story of Sinclair Broadcast Group. We’ll hear more from 
Pam Vogel, research fellow at the group Media Matters.
Airdate 7 April 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Peter Bibring on Excessive Force Law, Peggy Case on Right to Water"The Supreme 
Court has just ruled that a woman shot four times by a police officer, though she posed no threat to him 
or anyone else, has no grounds to sue the officer, because he has a kind of immunity that means if he 
didn’t understand that he was violating her Constitutional rights, he wasn’t. We’ll talk about trying to 
use law to protect communities from excessive force from law enforcement, with Peter Bibring, 
director of police practices at the ACLU of Southern California. A judge has approved an agreement to 
screen the children in Flint, Michigan, for learning disabilities. US District Judge Arthur Tarnow 
declared that a “win-win situation for all sides.” Meanwhile, Flint residents will no longer receive free 
bottled water from the state, whether their tap water is safe or not. But wait, there’s more: Michigan 
also decided to let Nestle extract more spring water from the state, to sell for profit. Flint residents who 
now need to buy the bottled water they’re forced to use—for washing, cooking, bathing—don’t have to
buy it from Nestle. But that would bring the whole game full circle, wouldn’t it? Peggy Case is 
president of Michigan Citizens for Water Conservation. We’ll talk to her about Michigan’s—but not 
only Michigan’s—struggle over the right to water.
Airdate 14 April 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Joe Emersberger on Venezuelan Elections, Dahr Jamail on Antarctic Ice" The United 
States secretly pressured a Venezuelan opposition candidate not to run, so that the election can be 
discredited as having no viable opposition candidate.
Airdate 21 April 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Tim Karr on Net Neutrality Fight, Mark Trahant on Indian Country Today" The FCC has 
posted notice that net neutrality rules—the ones that keep service providers from favoring websites that
give them money, and slowing down or “throttling” your access to websites that don’t pony up—will 
disappear on June 11. Since abandoning the fight for an open internet is not an option, what do we do 
now?
Airdate 12 May 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Gaza and the US Press". Cognitive dissonance has marked elite US media coverage of 
Gaza for many years. This week we revisit conversations with just three of the people that CounterSpin
has heard from who are working to expand and deepen US audiences’ understanding of Gaza.
Airdate 19 May 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Jennifer Pizer on Masterpiece Cakeshop Ruling". A “narrow” ruling that should be read 
mainly as an affirmation of human rights? Or a foot in the door for a legal perspective that argues that 
demanding equal rights can be construed as constraining the liberties of those who say equal rights are 
against their religion?  Airdate 9 June 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.

CounterSpin "Nilay Patel on AT&T/Time Warner Ruling, Sam Menefee-Libey on J20 Update" It’s true 
the government didn’t make much of a case, and that the judge doesn’t seem to understand how the 
internet works; but the deeper truth may be that we need to fundamentally rethink our antitrust 
approaches to a media/tech industry that is every day more influential.
Airdate 23 June 2018 8:30 AM Length 29 minutes.




